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Sale of two properties completed 
 
SAN JOSE, CA – On June 4, the Santa Clara County Board of Education voted 5-0 to transfer 
ownership of a downtown condominium to the Santa Clara County Office of Education and 
directed staff to pursue the sale of the property. This action is part of a settlement agreement 
with Dr. Charles Weis, former Santa Clara County Superintendent from July 1, 2008 to June 30, 
2012. The sale of the property closed on June 12. 
 
In addition, the home loan the Board gave to the immediate past Superintendent, Dr. Xavier De 
La Torre, was recently repaid in full following the sale of that property. 
 
“In conjunction with our Board of Education, the leadership of our County Office of Education 
has worked diligently to finalize these transactions in an efficient and fiscally prudent manner,” 
said Board President Leon Beauchman. “We remain committed to being good stewards of 
taxpayer funds and are pleased to be able to close the books on these properties.” 
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